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Upcoming Events 

 
May 30 Concert Band Spring Concert 
 
May 31 Seniors’ last day  
 
May 31 Senior rope walk  10:10 am. All 
parents/guests should sign in at the 
main office by 9:50 am. Senior lunch will 
follow rope walk in the courtyard. 
 
June 1  Underclassmen Awards 7:45 am  
 
June 2 Graduation rehearsal  (8 am) 
 
June 4 Graduation (Oakland Univ)  

 3:30 to 5 pm  
 
June 9  7th period exam 
 
June 12  1/2 Exams (half day / no lunch) 
 
June 13  3/4 Exams (half day / no lunch) 
 
June 14   5/6 Exams (half day / no lunch) 
 

 

 

  Congratulations to WKHS Band Director Scott Adkins, who will be retiring after 22 
superb years at Kettering and 36 years in education.  
   The search for Kettering’s new band director is underway. 
  We have identified several outstanding candidates with a vast array of skills and 
strengths.  
   Interviews continue this week.  
   Summer camp and Marching Band dates are not expected to change and families 
will be updated in upcoming newsletters.  
  Mr. Adkins’ final WKHS concert is May 30 in the PAC. 

Congratulations to  
the Mike Hollsworth, 
our Captain of the 
Week — nominated by   

Mrs. Oakley 

 

WKHS CONNECTION 

Band Director Interviews This Week 

  Congratulations to all of the honorees at Wednesday’s Senior 
Honors Night. A copy of the slideshow presentation can be 
found here. 
  Thank you to all of the parents, teachers, counselors and 

WKHS staff mem-
bers who helped 
these incredible 
students reach 
their potential! 

ABOVE:  Nicole Cisneros-Ramirez was honored with 
the Matthew Frankfurth Memorial Scholarship, pic-
tured with Mr. and Mrs. Frankfurth.  Matthew was an 
All State soccer player and stellar student at WKHS 
and passed away  way too soon. His family has hon-
ored Kettering seniors with more than $40,000 in 
scholarships over the past 16 years.  

Tim Hayden was the theater director 
and social teacher at Kettering from 
2005-2008. Mr. Hayden made a several 
deep connections with staff and stu-
dents, and left a wonderful legacy.  To 
honor him and his passion for educa-

tion and theater a memorial 
scholarship was created.  Each 
year the Tim Hayden Memorial 
Scholarship awards $500.00 to a 
graduating senior who has 
committed to pursue theater at 
the post-secondary level.  This 
week The Tim Hayden Memori-
al Scholarship received a gener-
ous donation of $2,600.00 from 

Mr. Hayden’s family and his friends at 
GO! Comedy in Ferndale.  We thank 
Mr. Hayden’s family and friends for 
their comment to his memory and to 
our students here at Kettering. 

ABOVE: Sidney Cummins, Mackenzie 
Grinnell, Abigail Brown, Allison Sharlow 
and Gavin Laginess were honored by 
Linda Clappison (center) with the 
Heather Marie Loeffler Memorial Schol-
arship, which has donated more than 
$65,000  over the years .  

https://www.waterford.k12.mi.us/downloads/_news_/senior_honors_night_2023.pdf
https://www.waterford.k12.mi.us/downloads/_news_/senior_honors_night_2023.pdf


Wilson Gets an “A” For Being a Very, Very Good Boy 
 
  Wilson completed his first full week as a Kettering Captain and, according to 
his tail, he’s very happy puppy. 
  “I love being a Kettering Captain,” Wilson told reporters. “My friends here are 
super nice. I have nearly 1000 friends who see me every day. They give me 
lots of snuggles and scratches and hugs.”  
   Wilson said he also likes playing ball, hanging out in Mr. G’s room, going for 
walks with Miss Jackie, and taking naps in Mrs. Taylor’s office. 
   “Those midday naps are really important,” Wilson said. “After a busy morn-
ing, I’m a tired, tired little doggie.” 
    “I’m not so sure I’d call him ‘Little’,” WKHS Principal Mr. Harwood said. 
“He’s 70 pounds and still has 20 more to go. You should see him polish off a 
bowl of food. 30 seconds. Tops. He’s a machine.” 
   Wilson was trained by Green Acres Labradors & Beagles, in Highland. His 
training and donation was made possible by a generous grant from LaFon-
taine Automotive, in Waterford. He is hosted by his daily work buddy, Mr. Har-
wood. In addition to LaFontaine Automotive, Wilson is sponsored by Premier 
Pet Supply. 
     We are in the process of embroidering Wilson’s new vest. If you become a 
sponsor and would like us to include your logo, along with publicity in our 
newsletter, please email harwob01@wsdmi.org. 
   All items for Wilson’s home have been taken care of by Mr. Harwood. We 
are still welcoming sponsors for school items (see linked list): 

https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/3AKAQK9QCFT6Z 

Wilson Is On the Job! 

Check Wilson out on Instagram! 

Www.instagram.com/Captain_wilson_wkhs 

https://www.familydeal.com/
https://premierpetsupply.com/
https://premierpetsupply.com/
mailto:harwob01@wsdmi.org
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/3AKAQK9QCFT6Z
http://www.instragram.com/captain_wilson_wkhs
http://www.instragram.com/captain_wilson_wkhs


We Appreciate YOU!  
Thank you to the families and students to supported the 
WKHS staff with your kind words and generosity! 

• The Syrons 

• The Cummins 

• The Mastalinskis 

• The Zelinskis 

• The Pawloskes 

• The Stewarts 

• The Cox family 

• Rhonda Taylor 

• The Filbys 

• The Downeys 

• The Larsons 

• The Milmines 

• The Reyburns 

• The Medfords 

• The Majors 

• The Tiernans 

• The Sibels 

• The McClains 

• The Toelkes 

• The Abbos 

• The Browns 

• The Merkles 

• The Halls 

• The Yuhas 

• The Jenkinsons 

• The Leach family 



Contact us: 
Attendance Office: 248-673-6440  |  Main Office: 248-673-1261   

Principal’s office: 248-673-1326     |  Counseling Office: 248-673-1264 

Athletics: 248-674-0113 High School Teams - WSD Athletics (waterford.k12.mi.us)  

For complete team schedules and information, click below 

GIRLS TENNIS: Charlie Walrath – 
walraD01@wsdmi.org 

 

TRACK AND FIELD: Andrew Ollie 
arollie33@gmail.com & Ryan 
Squanda squanr01@wsdmi.org  

 

BOYS GOLF: Scott Woodhull-
swfinal4@aol.com & Neal 
Mozdzierz 
mozdzn01@wsdmi.org    

SOFTBALL: Katie Bellioti katiebel-
liotti@yahoo.com  

 

BASEBALL: Frank Vigliarolo 
frankvigliarolo@yahoo.com  

 

GIRLS LACROSSE: Danielle Drake 
d.drake13@hotmail.com  

 

BOYS LACROSSE: Chris Repkey 
chrisrepkey@gmail.com  

 

GIRLS SOCCER: Emma Hughes 
20hughese@gmail.com  

https://www.waterford.k12.mi.us/wsd-athletics/kettering-high/
mailto:walraD01@wsdmi.org
mailto:arollie33@gmail.com
mailto:squanr01@wsdmi.org
mailto:Woodhull-swfinal4@aol.com
mailto:Woodhull-swfinal4@aol.com
mailto:mozdzn01@wsdmi.org
mailto:katiebelliotti@yahoo.com
mailto:katiebelliotti@yahoo.com
mailto:frankvigliarolo@yahoo.com
mailto:d.drake13@hotmail.com
mailto:chrisrepkey@gmail.com
mailto:20hughese@gmail.com


LINKS TO RESOURCES: Oakland County Health Department  

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention   |    My Life My Quit  

https://www.oakgov.com/health/information/Pages/E-CigarettesVaping.aspx
https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/index.htm
https://mi.mylifemyquit.org/index


Student Success: 

We are dedicated to making your student’s experience the best it can be at 
Waterford Kettering. We look forward to serving your family. Please reach out 
if there is anything you need.  

For a classroom issue, please make sure you and your student begin with 
the classroom teacher. 

For a concern about your student’s overall well-being, begin with their 
counselor. 

        -Ms. Lane (A-E, Ru-So): laner01@wsdmi.org 

        -Ms. Hudson (F-La, T-Z): hudsoa01@wsdmi.org 

        -Mr. Hembree (Le-Ro, Sp-SZ): hembrk01@wsdmi.org 

        -For a concern you think the administration can help you with, reach 
out to our team. 

-Ben Harwood, Principal: 248-673-1326 (office) 248-309-1160 (cell) 

Kelly Weber, AP (Grades 10, 11): 248-674-7285  

Lori Taylor, AP (Grades 9, 12): 248-674-0216 

MiSTAR Parent Portal is a great resource for checking your student’s at-
tendance and grades. If you need help setting up your Parent Portal, 
let us know! You will also receive an invitation from Google Class-
room to join your student’s Google Classrooms. This is a great re-
source to getting weekly parent updates. Be sure to accept the invi-
tation when it comes to you! 

Attendance / Tardies: 

Being at school is the best way to ensure student success. Every 
day counts! Please make your best effort to ensure your student 
arrives in plenty of time for first hour, which begins at 7:20. The 
doors open at 7:00 each morning. 

If your student will be absent, make sure you call the attendance 
line and let us know. If your student had a doctor appointment, 
be sure to have them turn in the note from the doctor and the 
absence can be marked as exempt. 

 
Students are also expected to be on time to each class throughout 
the day. It is helpful if you can discuss this with your student prior 
to the start of the school year. Attendance calls will go out when 
students are tardy or absent. You can check MiSTAR Parent Portal 
to verify the specific hours your student was marked absent or 
tardy. 

Attendance Line: 248-673-6440 

Dress Code: 

 
Students are expected to dress in a manner that is not 
disruptive to the educational process. Students may not 
wear anything that references drugs, alcohol, sex or 
violence. If a student is wearing an item that is deemed 
inappropriate, they may be asked to change their 
clothes or cover up any inappropriate item. 

Electronic Devices: 

We are so excited that each student will be issued a 
Chromebook this year on the first day of school to use 
for schoolwork! Please make sure your student charges 
their device fully each night and brings it each day. Stu-
dents will be able to use their Chromebooks for aca-
demic purposes. Watch for the handbook regarding 
these devices. 

 
Cell phones / earbuds / other electronic communication 
devices will not be permitted in the classroom. Each 
classroom will be equipped with a holder for cell phones 
and students are expected to put them in there as they 
enter the classroom. 

 
Districtwide, students are prohibited from using or pos-
sessing active (i.e., turned on) electronic communication 
devices in restrooms, locker rooms, offices, and other 
locations where students and staff have a reasonable 
expectation of privacy. 
 

Backpacks / Jackets: 

 
Districtwide, students are expected to keep their back-
packs and jackets in their lockers throughout the school 
day. This includes letterjackets. Sometimes classrooms 
may be cool. We suggest students keep an extra sweat-
shirt in their locker for this reason. 

Code of Conduct: 

Students are expected to follow the Waterford School 
District Code of Conduct at all times when they are on 
school property, at school events, or traveling to and 
from school. 

Waterford Kettering 2022-23 Parent Information 















Thank you, Medford 
Family! 
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